
 

FIRE CHIEF’S ASSOCIATION OF BROWARD COUNTY 
 

First There First Care Committee 
 

October 2020 Report 
 
Our last committee meeting was by Zoom on September 16th at 130pm.  
 
A 2021 EMS Grant in the amount of $35,000 has been submitted to the Broward County EMS 
Regional Council for next year’s conference. 
 
A short survey has been created to decide on what type of conference we will be holding. We 
will send it to our committee first and possibly to the conference sponsors and attendees at a 
later date. 
 
The committee voted to add a health & safety officer position on the committee to advise the 
executive committee on health and safety. Chief Vince Cinque will fill that position. 
 
The committee voted to add an additional position to the E Board to represent the Sponsor and 
Vendor Sub-Committee. Candace Pineda will fill that position. 
 
On Monday September 21 we learned of the untimely death of Dr. Craig Manifold who passed 
away from a sudden cardiac arrest. Dr. Manifold was an active member of our committee 
representing the Eagles. At our September 16 meeting he thanked us all for the work that had 
been completed so far and he was looking forward to next year’s conference. He will be missed. 
 
Our next virtual meeting will be held on Wednesday October 21 at 1330 via Zoom. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Bruce Caruso 
First There First Care Conference Committee Chair 
 

                                                                                           


